
THE APRIL MEETING IN CHICAGO 

The six hundred thirty-fourth meeting of the American Mathe­
matical Society was held a t the University of Chicago Conference 
Center for Continuing Education on April 20-23, 1966. There were 
285 persons registered, including 270 members of the Society. 

By invitation of the Committee to Select Hour Speakers for 
Western Sectional Meetings, Professor Glen Baxter of Purdue Uni­
versity spoke on Some aspects of the Ising model, on the afternoon of 
Friday, April 22. Professor Seymour Sherman introduced the speaker. 
By invitation of the same committee, Professor Hans Grauert of 
Göttingen and Notre Dame Universities spoke on Nonarchimedian 
analysis on the morning of Saturday, April 23. Professor F. E. 
Browder introduced the speaker. By invitation of the same com­
mittee, Professor R. G. Swan of the University of Chicago spoke on 
Modules over finite groups, on the afternoon of Saturday, April 23. 
Professor J. G. Thompson presided. 

On Wednesday afternoon and on Thursday and Friday April 20-22, 
there was a Symposium on Singular Integrals. The subject was chosen 
by the Committee to Select Hour Speakers for Western Sectional 
Meetings. Financial support came from the National Science Founda­
tion and the University of Chicago. The Invitations Committee 
responsible for the planning of the program and the choice of speakers 
consisted of Professors Alberto Calderón (Chairman), K. O. Fried -
richs, R. T. Seeley, and Antoni Zygmund. 

Papers presented a t the Symposium will be published by the So­
ciety as Volume 10 in the series Proceedings of Symposia in Pure 
Mathematics. The volume will be edited by Professor Alberto 
Calderón. 

There were nine sessions for contributed papers on Friday after­
noon and on Saturday. The chairmen of these sessions were Doctors 
John Polking, Raphael Coifman, Robert Wells, Professors Maynard 
Arsove, Daniel Waterman, M. E. Rudin, Doctors Richard Hunt, 
Paul Sally, and Professor A. L. Liulevicius. Dr. R. L. Wheeden was 
in charge of local arrangements. 

The Council met on Saturday, April 23. The Secretary announced 
the election of the following one hundred and fifty-eight persons to 
ordinary membership in the Society: 
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